Pacific Library Partnership Staff Development Committee

Notes
Friday, September 27, 2013
Alameda County Library

Co-Chairs:

Karen Engle and Melesha Owen
Recorder:

Daniel Hersh
Attendees: Nathan Brumley (new rep from Livermore PL), Karen Engle, Daniel Hersh, Bill Kolb, Tamera LeBeau, Angie Miraflor, Melesha Owen,  Heather Pereira,  Danielle Wilson, Melvyn Yabut 

Review/Approval of Minutes of July meeting: approved as submitted by Melvyn, who will forward to the committee listserv.
Futures Conference Discussion
· Date/Time: October 9, 9:30 am - 3:30 pm (sign-in 9 - 9:30 am)
· Registration count: over 180 as of the latest registration list from PLP staff.  We also have 22 speakers and committee members who will need seats.  Room capacity is 235.  We will cut off registration at 210.  On-site registration isn’t officially allowed but we may permit it if space is available.
· Presenters/panels: on track. Facilitators of the panel presentations (Danielle, Bill and Melvyn) will introduce the panels and moderate the Q&A’s.   Angie will give the overall conference introduction and concluding remarks.

· Handouts: not all presenters will have them, but if they do, they will almost all be in the packet handed out to attendees.  Tamera is handling handout production.

· Nametags: Heather is producing these.   Any attendees who register after 10/1 will have to hand-write their names on blank nametags that Heather will provide.
· Lunch: Angie is handling this – it’s on track.  It will be at the Asian Art Museum café, as it was last year.
· Greeters, registration table, and Q&A microphone handlers: Angie is coordinating.  We have enough committee volunteers to cover these tasks.
· Room setup & IT support: Karen has communicated our needs to SFPL staff
· Video: we don’t know yet if SFPL will be videotaping for their own staff.  If they do it, we hope to be able to share the videos more broadly.
· Registration sign-in: Heather will produce the sign-in sheets.  Melesha will make “alphabet breakdown” signs for the reg tables.  Karen will deliver the completed sign-in sheets to PLP after the conference.

· Evaluations: Angie will get them compiled.
· Thank you notes to speakers: Melesha or Karen will do these after the evaluations are compiled.
· Finances and attendance review: about a month after the event, Angie will ask PLP staff for numbers.
Facebook page idea: continuation of discussion from last meeting about a possible Facebook page or group or a LinkedIn group or a blog for the committee.  Goal is to get more input re possible future programs.  General agreement that providing an effective online tool for this sort of input is a worthwhile goal, but any of these possibilities would require a fair amount of work to set up and maintain.  No action taken at this time.   We may re-visit at a future meeting.

Virtual meeting attendance: after some discussion, we decided not to pursue this at this time.

2014 Spring workshop (for all levels of library staff): possible topics include:
· Providing good customer service in a self-service environment
· Working effectively at a single service desk (including ref/circ handoffs)

· Combining the two above topics into “customer service in a changing library world” 
· Communication up, down, and sideways

· Readers advisory

· Technology and e-media (these last two might be well-suited to paraprofessionals but perhaps not to clerical staff)

Some possible presenters might include Cheryl Gould, Ruth Barefoot (for single service desk), or Mary Ross (who led our 2009 spring workshop called “Free2Be Engaged: Opportunities for Workplace Learning”).  We’ll re-discuss at our next meeting in light of additional suggestions that we may receive on the evaluations for the Futures conference.

PLP-sponsored trainings: Terry Jackson of PLP contacted Karen to say that PLP is thinking of bringing some MOBAC-originated trainings to the Bay Area and might want to ask for the committee’s input.  Karen will respond that the committee would be happy to discuss any aspect of this with her.
Round Robin: Notes not taken.
Next Meeting:
 Friday, November 22 – Menlo Park Library
